
 

 

15th September 2021 

ASX Announcement 
 

Underground Incident at Crinum 
 

Mastermyne Group Limited (ASX code: MYE) (“Mastermyne” or “the Company”) confirms 
that a coal mine worker was fatally injured in an underground incident at Crinum mine, at 
approximately midnight on Tuesday 14th September. 

Managing Director, Tony Caruso said, “This is a tragic event and our immediate thoughts 
are with the family, friends and workmates of our employee.” 

Our employee’s family has been notified of the incident and the Company is providing them 
with our support and assistance. Counselling services have also been made available to all 
Mastermyne staff and others impacted by the incident.  

Mr Caruso said, “The safety and wellbeing of our staff is one of our core values. The cause 
of the incident will be thoroughly investigated and we will continue to support the family 
and our work colleagues.” 

Another worker has been safely extracted from the mine and is being transported to 
hospital as a precaution. 

Relevant authorities have been notified and have commenced investigations into the cause 
of the incident. Mastermyne is providing its full cooperation with the investigations and 
mining operations have been suspended until further notice. 
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Media enquiries should be directed to: 

Alasdair Jeffrey 

0404 926 768 

alasdair.jeffrey@rowland.com.au 


